
Your Library: a gathering place to learn, grow and enjoy. 

 

Gloversville Public Library 
Meeting of the Board of Trustees 

58 East Fulton Street 
December 15, 2020 6:30pm 

 

 
Pledge to the Flag 
Public Comment 
 

1. Accept minutes of the November 2020 meeting 
 

2. Treasurer’s Report  
 

3. Budget and Finance 
Warrant 
     

4. Friends 
 

5. Foundation 
 

6. Building and Grounds Committee 
 

7. Outreach Committee 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

8. Personnel Committee 
 

9. Policy Committee 
 

10. Program Committee 
 

11. Public Relations 
 

12. Director’s Report 
 

13. President’s Report 
 

14. Old Business 
 

15. New Business 
 

16. Adjourn 
 
 
Next Meeting: January 19, 2021 at 6:30 PM  
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Minutes of the Gloversville Public Library Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting 
November 17, 2020 

 
 

The Gloversville Public Library Board of Trustees held a meeting on November 17, 2020 at 
6:30 PM via Zoom Conferencing. Present were President Charles “Ren” Reed, Director Va-
lerie Acklin, Vice President Merry Dunn-Brown, Treasurer Michael Frank, Secretary Christian 
W. Rohrs, Christine Pesses, Sue Shrader, Gregory Niforos, Richard Carlson, Caren Pepper, 
John Mazur, and The Leader-Herald Reporter Ashley Onyon. 
 
Mr. Reed called the meeting to order at 6:34 PM.  
 
Mr. Reed asked if there was any public comment. Hearing none, Mr. Reed asked for a mo-
tion to approve the October meeting minutes. Mrs. Pesses made a motion, with a second mo-
tion made by Ms. Pepper. Mr. Reed asked if there was any discussion. Hearing none, the 
board approved with “aye.”   
 
Mr. Reed asked Mr. Frank to review the Financial Report for the four-month period ending 
October 31, 2020. Mr. Frank informed the Trustees that our income for the period was virtu-
ally unchanged from the prior year. The receipt of $20,449 this year has basically offset the 
decline in investment income, the decline in government affiliation income, the decline in fines 
and miscellaneous income, as well as the fact that the Friends of the Library have not given us 
their support check yet. Mr. Frank also informed the Trustees that we received our tax levy 
check from the Gloversville Enlarged School District in October. Mr. Frank also informed the 
Trustees that our expenses for the period were up approximately $16,300 over last year, 
due primarily to the new maintenance contracts this year that we did not have for the build-
ing last year. The increase in payroll and related payroll taxes over the prior fiscal year al-
so increased the expenses for the current year. Mr. Frank asked the Board for any questions 
or comments on the Financial Report. Hearing none, Mr. Rohrs made a motion, seconded by 
Mrs. Shrader, to accept the Financial Report as presented. This was approved all voting 
“aye.” 
 
Mr. Frank distributed the Warrants list for November 2020 numbered 2208 through 2230, 
which was audited by John Blackmon our Claims Auditor. Mr. Blackmon found all claims to be 
legitimate claims for monies due from the Gloversville Public Library and recommended pay-
ment of same. Mr. Niforos made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Pesses, to approve the War-
rants and to have Mr. Frank, our Treasurer, prepare checks for payment of these claims. This 
was approved all voting “aye.”  
 
Mr. Reed asked for an update from the Budget and Finance Committee. Mr. Niforos report-
ed that the committee met on November 10th in the Carnegie Room for preliminary 2021-
2022 budget planning. The committee discussed staffing and wage increases. They also dis-
cussed the feasibility of adding one full-time employee (or part-time equivalent) to be in 
compliance for a $500,000 ESD grant. It was determined economically prudent to add 
$30,000 to the budget for such a position.  
 
Mr. Reed requested the following resolution be passed by the board regarding the tax levy: 
RESOLVED that, pursuant to General Municipal Law § 3-c(5), the Board of Trustees of the 
Gloversville Public Library overrides, for the 2021-2022 fiscal year, the tax levy limit im-
posed by Municipal Law § 3-c(3). Mr. Niforos made a motion, with a second motion made by 
Mrs. Pesses. The board voted all in favor with “aye.”  



Mr. Reed delivered the Friends of the Library Report on behalf of Mrs. La Porta, who was 
unable to attend. Mrs. La Porta indicated that Friends’ Week (October 18-24) was a very 
eventful week. The gift basket raffle was conducted outside the library on October 23, with 
the help of library staff members Valerie Acklin and Sonny Duross. Not only were the 
Friends able to enjoy a beautiful fall afternoon outside, but Sonny volunteered to join in as 
emcee, making the event very enjoyable. He also made a video of the drawing and it is 
available on the Library's Facebook page. Turnout for ticket sales was excellent and the 
Friends were very happy with the results. Thank you also to Nancy Krawczeski, who chaired 
this event, and to Richard Stack and Barbara Reppenhagen, for participating in the event.  
 
In addition, staff recognition is one of the Friends’ favorite activities during the week. Each 
staff member receives a gift from the Friends and patrons are encouraged to leave one 
small gift for staff to enjoy, to be left at the front. In addition, the first baby born at NLH 
during Friends' Week also received a basket of baby items donated by many of the 
Friends. Items included several books, baby clothes, and toys. Because of Covid-19 the hos-
pital staff actually delivered the basket, as visitors are still restricted. Plans are being made 
for decorating the library for the holiday season and decorating will be done on November 
30th. Friends of the Library membership renewal is still ongoing and Friends are encouraged 
to renew their membership at this time. Lastly, articles for the December issue of the news-
letter have been submitted to Editor Jennifer Wojeski and the Friends should anticipate a 
copy in the coming weeks. Mr. Reed offered thanks for the great work the Friends do, not 
only for the Library, but the community.  
 
Mr. Reed asked for an update from the Foundation. There was no meeting yet; however, 
they are waiting on Jay Wood.  
 
Mr. Reed asked for an update from the Buildings and Grounds Committee. Mr. Carlson indi-
cated they had met last Wednesday and did not discuss any major issues. The library is set 
with snow plowing.  
 
Mr. Reed asked for an update from the Outreach Committee. Ms. Dunn-Brown indicated 
there is no report and they have been unable to meet due to the present health crisis. 
 
Mr. Reed asked for a report from the Personnel Committee. The employee evaluation form 
was discussed. Employment requirements were also discussed regarding preexisting grant 
requirements; however, the Civil Service process and subsequent obstacles were mentioned. 
Therefore, to maintain grant status recognition, Mr. Reed asked for a motion to create two 
part-time library clerk positions, with the minimum work expectancy of 17.5 hours per week. 
Mr. Rohrs made a motion, with a second motion made by Mrs. Shrader. The board ap-
proved with “aye.”  
 
Mrs. Pesses delivered the Policy Committee report. A second reading of the Social Justice 
Policy, Responsibility for Library Operations Policy, and Library Minimum Staff Requirement 
Policy was conducted. Mr. Reed asked for a motion to accept the aforementioned policies. 
Ms. Pepper made a motion, with a second motion made by Mr. Carlson. The board ap-
proved with a vote of “aye.”  
 



Mr. Reed asked for an update from the Program Committee. Ms. Acklin reported that virtu-
al programming is going well. Sonny and Darla have often been garnering hundreds of 
views on Facebook for the Story Time program.  
 
Ms. Acklin delivered the Director’s Report. It was mentioned that she and Nicole Hauser 
have been sorting the nonfiction section and discarding outdated titles. Physical aspects of 
the building are going well and the elevator has been inspected. Also, due to COVID-19, 
MERV 13 filters have been purchased for HVAC units.  
 
In his President’s Report, Mr. Reed requested that, for the sake of the staff’s health and 
safety, committee meetings be held virtually, as well as board meetings. 
 
Mr. Reed asked if there was any new business. A motion was made to appoint Mr. John 
Mazur to the Board of Trustees to fill the vacant seat until the end of June. Mrs. Pesses 
made a motion, with a second motion made by Ms. Pepper. With great enthusiasm, the 
board approved with “aye.”    
 
At 8:09 PM, Mr. Reed asked for a motion to enter Executive Session. Mrs. Pesses made a 
motion, with a second motion made by Ms. Pepper.  
 
At 8:17 PM, Mr. Reed asked for a motion to leave Executive Session. Mrs. Pesses made a 
motion, with a second motion made by Mrs. Shrader.  
 
At 8:18 PM, Mr. Reed asked for a motion to adjourn. Mr. Carlson made a motion, with a 
second motion made by Mr. Rohrs.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Christian W. Rohrs 

















 
 
Library Director’s Report: November 2020 

Valerie Acklin / Library Director 

  
Shifting 

Weeding of the Non-Fiction collection was completed, but our shifting pro-
ject hit an unforeseen snag when, the day prior during an evaluation of the 
bookcases in question, it was discovered that, upon their assembly, the 
screws holding the fixed middle shelves had been stripped. We do not cur-
rently own any replacement screws for these units, so had we continued as 
planned, we would have removed all the books from both the main floor 
and second floor rooms, and then not have been able to disassemble or 
reassemble the shelves. So, we postponed the project. All employees who 
were scheduled to assist were alerted in time. We are now in the process 
of locating and purchasing replacement screws. The actual shifting has now 
been rescheduled for Monday, January 4. The Library, with Board approv-
al, will close that day, and staff members will work to complete the project 

before opening on Tuesday, January 5. 

Civil Service 

The open competitive exam for Director 1 and the promotional exam for 
Library Assistant were both made available this month. Sonny and I filled 
out our applications and submitted any additional required paperwork be-
fore the December 3 deadline. We should receive our rankings next 
months, and after filling out an additional questionnaire that goes live in 
January 2021, the Library should receive certified lists for both positions. 

It’s still going to be a slow process, but I’m encouraged by the progress. 

COVID-19 Update 

As numbers of cases in Fulton County continue to rise, I am monitoring the 
situation daily and checking with the GESD and the Health Department 
regularly. Nicole and I are working on a closing checklist, so that, in the fu-
ture, should the Library need to quickly close its doors for any reason, there 
will be a series of procedures to ensure that staff can work remotely and 
any business that is capable of continuing can do so.  Plans for opening up 
the computers for limited use and restarting our in house programming 
have been put on hold until April 2021 at the earliest. The continued craft-
ing of our state-mandated Pandemic Policy has also been put on hold, as 
MVLS has stated that they hope to have a template, covering all the re-
quirements, available to member libraries in the near future (and before 
the spring submission deadline). 



NYLA Annual Conference 

November 4-5 I attended the New York Library Association annual conference, 
held virtually this year.  The format included some live sessions and some pre-
recorded on-demand programming, making it far easier to attend relevant 
presentations. Some of the sessions I attended were “Grassroots Community Or-
ganizing for Socio-Economic Development,” “Social Media for Small Libraries,” 
and a program specifically for first time Directors. I have already begun shar-
ing what I learned with the staff —  specifically regarding social media (we 
hope to establish an Instagram account soon) —  and I look forward to continu-
ing to do so, as time allows. 
 
 



 

Gloversville Public Library 
November 2020 
Nicole Hauser – Librarian 
 
 
The Adult Craft to Go for November was a magnetic puzzle piece frame.  29 people 
registered for the craft and only 1 kit wasn’t picked up.  Our zoom meeting the following 
week to discuss problems and share our creations was, once again, only attended by one 
patron.  December’s craft will be gift tags of which the material and time to create the mini-
kits were donated by community members Linda Callahan and Barb Tucci.  Thanks to their 
generosity our patrons will be able to make 7 beautiful homemade gift tags with 5 different 
designs! 
 
The Jolly Readers book discussion of Virgil Wander by Leif Enger was canceled due to 
unforeseen circumstances.  Book discussion attendance has been low since going virtual, 
oftentimes with only 1 patron attending.  Because of this we are rethinking Jolly Readers and 
will have a new format in place beginning January 2021 until we are able to resume meeting 
in person.   
 
This month we weeded the 900’s, a large section of our non-fiction collection.  We pulled 
more than 500 books for consideration based on a last circulation date of 2 or more years 
ago. 
 
The relocation of the Fiction and Non-Fiction rooms, which was supposed to happen in 
November, has been postponed.  During our preparation for swapping the two collections we 
discovered that many of the screws in the fixed shelves had stripped heads.  In order to move 
those shelves, we will need the proper equipment and replacement screws, which we did not 
have at the time we originally planned to move the collections. 
 
It's hard to believe, but we’ve been ordering books from Ingram for almost a full year now.  It 
took several months to get setup with them, but it was well worth the wait.  The ordering 
process is simple and smooth, and ordering from Ingram definitely saves us time.  The books 
come with barcodes and spine labels attached, as well as a mylar cover on the dust jackets, 
in addition to full bibliographic records in Polaris.  We’ve already sent them another range of 
1,000 barcodes and I look forward to continue working with them. 

  
 



  

Gloversville Public Library   
Youth Services Report: November 2020   
Darla Barry – Library Assistant, Head of Children’s Services   
   

   

Youth Services was busy as the staff prepared in continuing education opportunities, 
geared up for the holidays, and continued to provide children and families both 
educational and recreational programming opportunities through virtual formats. 
 
The month kicked off the New York Library Association’s 2020 Annual Conference, 
which was held virtually November 5-6. This is the first time I have attended the event 
and found it immensely informative. In addition to the keynote address and the Youth 
Services Section State Award (with author Rita Williams-Garcia), I attended the Teen 
Mental Health Collaboration workshop, and the “Lemonade of Crisis Response” 
program. I look forward to sharing what I’ve learned with Sonny and the clerks in Youth 
Services. 
 
Throughout the month, I received numerous “preview totes” from MVLS, with new 
juvenile books to evaluate. Once they are viewed, I attach a note showing interest in 
selected titles, and then, after all system libraries have a chance to view the tote, MVLS 
forwards our selections to us to add to our collection permanently. 
 
As for programming, Thursday and Saturday story times are continuing as planned, 
and both Sonny and I are enjoying bringing them to children viewing from home on 
Facebook. Views had dipped during the third week, but that was determined to be 
largely due to the Thanksgiving recess and other family plans that conflicted with kids’ 
viewing habits. We expect to see a return to the numbers from previous months when 
children return to school. 
 
The Thursday story time theme for November was Kindness and Manners, to coincide 
with the general seasonal theme of giving thanks. Children enjoyed books such as “Time 
to Say ‘Please!’,” “Mind Your Manners,” and “Bear Says Thanks.” In addition, 
distributed kits included a random acts of kindness activity sheet and a “thankful acorn” 
craft. 
 
Saturday Story Time with Sonny continues to grow in popularity. This month focused on 
retellings of the Cinderella fairytale, including alternate versions from around the 
world.  
  



 Statistics for   November 2020 are as follows  (figures in parentheses are comparable figures for 2019) 

2020 2019

VISITORS 4,348     (5,994)    

CIRCULATION

Adult Circulation 1,172     (1,622)    

Teen Circulation 99          (135)       

Juvenile Circulation 556        (1,177)    

Audiobooks 106        (171)       

eAudio 151        (176)       

eBooks 614        (590)       

Music 13          (33)         

Periodicals 47          (58)         

eMagazines 17          (42)         

Videos 653        (1,640)    

Museum Passes 0 (2)           

Subtotal 3,428     (5,646)    

In-House Use

Adult 9            (17)         

Juvenile 0 (49)         

Other Materials 0 (1,251)    

Subtotal 9            (1,317)    

Total Circulation 3,437     (6,963)    

REFERENCE QUESTIONS 29          (163)       

MEETINGS/PROGRAMS/OUTREACH

16          Adult programs and meetings with  169 people (51 Adult programs and meetings with 345 people)

9            Juvenile programs and meetings with  554 people (16 Juvenile programs and meetings with 212 people)

0 Teen programs and meetings with 0 people (13 Teen programs and meetings with 37 people)

INTERLIBRARY LOAN

Material Borrowed 581        (705)       

Material Loaned 571        (620)       

Total 1,152     (1,325)    

COMPUTER USAGE 306        (1,761)    

HISTORICAL ROOM * Temporarily Closed

Visitors 0 (1)           

Books Used 0 (4)           

Reference Questions 0 (1)           

*The local history room is still boxed up, though staff have limited access.

Governor's Executive Order,  Covid 19 phase 4 reopening guidelines:  CURBSIDE pickup only from 

6/22/2020 - 7/19/2020, OPENED 7/20/2020 with limited access for patrons




